
PROCEEDINGS OF THE LOCAL BRANCHES 
“All papers presented to the Association and Branches shall become the property of the 

Association with the understanding that they are not to  be published in any other publication prior 
to their publication in those of the Association, except with the consent of the Council.”-Part 
of Chapter VI, Article VI of the By-Laws. 

Article IV of Chapter VII reads: “Each local branch having not less than 50 dues-paid 
members of the Association, holding not less than six meetings annually with an attendance of 
not less than 9 members at each meeting, and the proceedings of which shall have been submitted 
to  the JOURNAC for publication, may elect one representative to the House of Delegates.” 

Reports of the meetings of the Local Branches should be mailed to  the Editor on the day 
following the meeting, if possible. Minutes should be typewritten, with wide spaces betweenthe 
lines. Care should be taken to  give proper names correctly, and manuscript should be signed by 
the reporter. 

NORTHERN OHIO. 

The regular meeting of the Local Branch of 
the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION 
was held June 5, 1925, a t  the Olmsted Hotel 
jointly with the Northern Ohio Druggists’ As- 
sociation. Dr. M. A. Blankenhorn, Professor 
of Medicine, Western Reserve University, ad- 
dressed the meeting on “Old Drugs with New 
Uses.” Included in the list of drugs discussed 
was Hexamethylamine, Mercury, Digitalis, 
Carbon Dioxide, Salvarsan, Adrenalin, Mag- 
nesium Sulphate, Bismuth Salicylate. 

EDWARD D. DAVY, Secretary. 

UNIVERSITY OF WASHINGTON. 

The May meeting of the Branch was held at 
the University Commons, preceded by an in- 
formal dinner. The following officers were 
elected to  serve for the coming year. 

President, P. F. Bradshaw. 
Vice-President, M. K. Seidenfeld. 
Secretary, H. A. Langenhan. 
Treasurer, Caty Braford. 

The secretary’s report showed an increase in 
membership of twenty-seven since January 1, 
1925. Practically all upper classmen are mem- 
bers of the Branch. 

Dr. C. W. Johnson and Dr. E. V. Lynn were 
elected delegates to  the National Convention 
a t  Des Moines. 

Following the business session Dr. Johnson 
addressed the assembly, after which President 
Suzzalo, of the University, presented an infor- 
mal talk on the standing and responsibilities of 
the pharmacist. The fact that President 
Suzzalo cancelled a previous appointment in 
order to be present at the meeting was very 
much appreciated by the members. President 
Suzzalo, as a member of the Board of Directors 

of the Commonwealth Fund, which is now 
making a survey of Pharmacy, is well informed 
on “professional” pharmacy and offered a 
surprise or two in the form of his knowledge on 
the inside information of this profession. 

H. A.  LANGENHAN, Secretary. 

UNIVERSITY OF WASHINGTON 
BRANCH, A. PH. A., HONOR MEDAL. 

The University of Washington Branch offers 
a gold medal for the graduate of the three-year 
course having the highest scholastic record 
during the entire course. The 1925 medal was 
awarded to  Miss Kiyo Ariizumi of Seattle. 
Out of the total of 127 credits, Miss Ariizumi 
received A-(96 or over) in 117 credits and B- 
(86-96) in 20 credits. 

All honors granted in pharmacy were con- 
ferred upon the recipients Friday, June 5, by 
Dean Johnson during a general pharmacy 
assembly. 

. H. A, LANGENHAN, Secretary. 

IOWA BOARD OF PHARMACY EXTENDS 
INVITATION. 

Iowa Board of Pharmacy Examiners are 
sending out an invitation to  attend the meet- 
ing of the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL Asso- 
CIATION. They welcome you to their office 
a t  the State House, and the invitation is 
signed by all the members, namely, W. W. 
Haire, George Judisch, J. W. Slocum and H. E. 
Eaton. 

A. PH. A. INSTALLMENTS. 

If you have overlooked your A. PH. A. 
installments, send them in before the conven- 
tion to Business Manager, Mr. F. C. Bortner, 
Charles and Franklin Sts., Baltimore, Md. 
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